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14) Village Life 46) Meet the Villager 
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We love to hear from you.  Please send any articles & news 
to: editorhullavingtonnews@gmail.com. We reserve the right 
to edit any article.  Please send in a Word file with a font of 
12 and pictures/logos etc in jpeg.  Pictures are printed in 
black and white. 

Input deadline for the next issue is the 15 Jan 2023.  

£65 per page for 6 issues a year and £35 per half-page (black 
& white). All payments to Liz Greenman, address below.  
Email:  julianandlizgreenman@gmail.com. 

Donations are invaluable to the running of this newsletter, 
they can be made through the collection box in the village 
shop or sent to Liz Greenman, 84 The Street, Hullavington. 
SN14 6DU.  Lloyds Chippenham. Sort 30 91 99, AC 
‘Hullavington News’ No 03041845. 

Contributions 
 

In this issue 
 

     
   HN is printed by Jamprint—01249 823950 
    www.jamprint.co.uk 
                 Printed on Carbon Captured paper + www.woodlandcarbon.co.uk 
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Welcome to the December edition of the News—my last one! 

 

I’m absolutely delighted to confirm that Abi Elliot-Williams will 
head up a new editorial team for the News in 2023.  I was con-
cerned after several months of appeals for a new editor that it 
wouldn’t continue— several people kindly came forward to offer 
their help but none were quite in the position to take on the role.  I  
hope you’ll offer Abi the same support and encouragement you 
have me.  

I’ve very much enjoyed my time editing the news and it’s rein-
forced for me what a great village Hullavington is to live in.   I’d like 
to thank everyone that has played a part—our advertisers, our 
printer Jason, our contributors and particularly our treasurer and 
proof reader Liz Greenman.  

 

In this edition, there’s news of a Hullavington Oil Purchasing 
Scheme ‘HOPS’ on page 16 and a new ‘warm space community 
hub’ in the Village Hall on page 18, both great ideas and very time-
ly! 

 

All that remains is to wish all our readers the very best for the 
forthcoming Christmas celebrations and the New Year. 

 

Best very best wishes 

Sally Jeeves, Editor 
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  ♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♫♫♪♪♫♫♪♫♫♪ 

 

PIANO LESSONS 

 

JENNIFER J. TIDMARSH ATM (SMTC) 

12 The Street, Hillington 

 

Very well established Piano Teacher with over thirty-five  

year’s experience. 

 

Children from the age of six, teenagers and adults all welcome. 

Lessons in Theory of Music also available 

Telephone 01666 837264. Mobile 07814 103077 

 

Member of the Incorporated Society of Musicians.  
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A BOWERS GARDENING SERVICES 
 

ALL ASPECTS OF GARDENING 
ALL TYPES OF FENCING 

TREE SURGERY 
PATIOS 

NEW LAWNS LAID 
RUBBISH CLEARANCE 

 
FREE ESTIMATES & ADVICE WITH NO OBLIGATION 

For quality jobs at a competitive price call: 
 

PHONE: 0800 4748526 
MOBILE: 07879 874627 

The Orchard, Frog Lane, Great Somerford, Wilts SN15 5JA 

Livery Available Norton  

 

Various and different livery packages available from DIY upwards in 
quiet, rural location. Whether you are wanting a base to compete 
from, somewhere to enjoy a quiet hack or a base to hunt from, this 
yard offers it all! 

* Large, airy stables   * Secure tack room with CCTV 
* Plenty of storage space * Undercover horse walker 
* Parking for lorry / trailer  
* Floodlit fenced outdoor arena   
* Individual paddocks with all year-round turnout 
* Excellent hacking including off-road tracks 
 
Perfect location for various and different equestrian competition and 
schooling venues with good access to the M4 and A429 

All set in a beautiful, peaceful location in the heart of the Duke of 
Beaufort’s hunting area.  Call Mary Cundick on: 07867804456 
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Hullavington CE Primary and Nursery School 
(Voluntary Controlled) 

    

  One Team 
   Working together 
   Learning Together 

   Succeeding Together  
 
Hullavington CE Primary and Nursery School has a dedicated on site nursery learning 
environment.  The Nursery has sessions available for funded 2-year olds (limited spaces) 
and preschool children (funding available from age of 3 years). 
 
Our team, consisting of a qualified teacher and qualified childcare professionals, will be 
working together to help develop strong bonds with your and your child to enable them to 
reach their full potential.  We believe that when our ‘Little Hoots’ feel at home in their 
learning environment they can be inspired to explore the world around them to maximise 
their learning and development. 

 
Our sessions run from Monday – Friday in accordance with school term times. 

 
Morning session: 8.50 am – 11.50 am 

Afternoon session: 11.50 am – 2.50 pm 
 

To find out more, arrange a visit to the nursery or book your child’s place, please contact: 
 

Hullavington C.E. Primary and Nursery School 
Hullavington, Chippenham, Wiltshire, SN14 6EF 

 
Telephone and fax: 01666 837604 

Email: admin@hullavington.wilts.sch.uk 

 
Website:  www.hullavington.wilts.sch.uk  

 

mailto:admin@hullavington.wilts.sch.uk
http://www.hullavington.wilts.sch.uk
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HULLAVINGTON GARAGE AND STORES 

TEL: 01666 837279 

Hullavingtonmotors@gmail.com 

 

 GARAGE 

• MOT TESTIING (class 4  
only) 

• MANUFACTURER REC-
OMMENDED SERVICE 
AND REPAIRS 

• CAM BELTS 

• TYRES 

• EXHAUSTS 

• BATTERIES 

• DIAGNOSTICS 

• VEHICLE ACCESSORIES 

• CALOR GAS 

 

 

 

 

OPENING TIMES 

MON-FRI 08.30-17.00 

SAT—BY APPOINTMENT 

SUN—CLOSED 

 

CONVENIENCE STORE 

• OFF LICENCE 

• NATIONAL LOTTERY AND   
SCRATCH CARDS 

• NEWSPAPERS & GREET-
ING GARDS 

• GROCERIES & FRUIT AND 
VEG. 

• CONFECTIONERY & ICE 
CREAM 

• FROZEN FOOD 

• CHILLED FOOD 

• LOCAL BREAD 

• LOCAL HONEY & EGGS 

* SPECIAL ORDERS WELCOME * 

 

 

OPENING TIMES 

MON—FRI 08.00-18.00 

SAT—08.30-16.00 

SUN—09.00-13.00 
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Chris’ Interior Blinds 
 

Made-to-measure blinds, supplied and  
fitted for FREE 

 
01666 510 557 
07899 741 802 

 

Roman, roller, venetian, pleated, woods,       

vertical, curtains, perfect fit.  

 

Blind/curtain repair and fitting service also  

available—just call. 

NOT KEEN ON BIG GYMS? 

 

Pineapple Fitness Studio welcomes all age groups for  

private gym use and/or  

Personal Training 

 

Open from 6am to 10pm daily 

Kington Langley, Chippenham 

Mobile 07900 911209 

www.pineapplefitness.co.uk 

 

PINEAPPLE FITNESS STUDIO 
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Clapcote Forestry 
Established 1981 

 

Supplier of best quality Hard-
wood LOGS 

Cut and split to your requirements 

* 

Kiln dried logs available seasonally 

* 

Deliveries or CASH & CARRY 

* 

KINDLING 

* 

Telephone: Norman & Diana Matthews 

01666 837230 

Clapcote Hill, Grittleton SN14 6AS 

dimatthews@me.com 

 

 

 

 

 

CLAPCOTE SAWMILL 

Specialising in: 

Oak, Larch, Douglas Fir & all       
native hard and soft woods 

For beams, lintels, planks & cladding 

* 

Bespoke Oak Framing Service 

Timber frames made to order 

* 

Visit our yard between Grittleton & 

Hullavington to discuss your require-

ments.  

 

ELLY’S SPA BOUTIQUE                              
Mobile Beauty Treatments                                              

Let me bring the Spa to your home 

I’m Elly, an experienced fully insured, mobile aesthetic therapist and member of 
the CTHC & FHT Associations—bringing salon quality treatments in the comfort 

of your own location (home, Airbnb, hotel).  Treatments and procedures include: 

                 * Reflexology * Massage * Facials * Manicure * Pedicure                                          
* Prosecco Pamper Parties 

                     www.ellyspaboutique.co.uk     

                           Mobile 07435 920548             

            Covering Sherston and surrounding areas (approx 10 miles) 

Gift Vouchers Available Online! 

  Use HULL5 for a £5 DISCOUNT  

(1 per person, cannot be combined with another offer) 
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VILLAGE LIFE— Groups, Events & News 
 

Remembrance Sunday  

Always a poingnant occasion.  It was 
marked by a special service in the 
Church to remember the fallen and all 
those who have and who continue to 
serve and protect us.   

 

As in previous years, our friends from 
Buckley Barracks turned out in force to 
show their support.  Catherine Sander-
son managed to catch this photo before 
the service began.   

 

 

 

 

Coming in February 2023 

 

Hullavington artist Chis Winter will launch  
‘an introduction to Oil Painting’ in early Feb-
ruary.   

All levels will be welcome.  For more infor-
mation, please email chriswinter-
art1@gmail.com. 
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HULLAVINGTON WI           

In the past year we have had some wonderful speakers and that 
was definitely the case in October when Nick King came to talk 
about ’Goats’ milk skin products’.  He started his company after 
a car accident when he was a police officer, this led him to retir-
ing and breeding his own goats’ to supply him with goats milk as 
part of his diet. From this small beginning, he began to experi-
ment making soaps shampoos and creams. He and his family 
now run a very successful business in Somerset.  Members were 
keen to purchase some of these products at the end of the 
meeting.  

Also in October, members attended the John Aubrey group 
meeting for a talk on famous and daring female aviators. Two 
members attended the Wiltshire Federation Annual Council 
Meeting held for the first time at Marlborough College. For 
many years this has been held in Salisbury, but now City Hall is 
not available due to the NHS taking it over for vaccinations. The 
reverend Kate Bottley was the guest speaker and was warmly 
received by all. 

Our November speaker will be Mike Lewis talking about 
‘Graffiti’.  This is expected to be very interesting as graffiti has 
been drawn on walls for hundreds of years so I’m sure he will 
have lots to talk about.  

The WI Christmas concert is at Edington Priory at the beginning 
of December and our December meeting has been brought for-
ward a week to December 14th when we will meeting for a cele-
bration lunch and entertainment by Ruth and her harp. These 2 
events will make us feel Christmas has really started. Then In 
January Sue Roberts will talk about ‘Investitures’.  New mem-
bers and friends are always welcome at our meetings so come 
along and find out what we have to offer you. 

A Happy Christmas to everyone and hopefully a Prosperous New 
year.      

Isobel Acott 
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 Hullavington Oil Purchasing Scheme (HOPS) 

A public meeting was held at St Mary’s Church on Wednesday, 2 
November 2022 to introduce the HOPS scheme. 42 residents at-
tended. The organising committee members are Tessa Clarke, Com-
munity Sustainability Coordinator, Graeme Slaymaker, Chair of the 
Parish Council, Simon Durrant, Chair of the Village Hall Committee,  
Harry Dicks, self-appointed HOPS Coordinator. 

Introduction  The price of domestic heating oil has more than dou-
bled over the last year. The cost of electricity has risen dramatical-
ly. These factors, at a time of high inflation, mean that most people 
are considering how to reduce their spending on energy. 
 
Proposal:  HOPS would be a domestic oil buyers’ consortium. In our 
case, it would be a community buying scheme where the communi-
ty is our village.  All residents with an Hullavington address would 
have the opportunity to become a member of HOPS.  It would be 
free to use; there would be no membership fee and no money 
would go to or from HOPS.  Members would have no obligation to 
use the preferred provider and members could still try to find a 
lower price elsewhere.  HOPS would be modelled on BEAM, the 
scheme that has been used in Burbage for 15 years and as ex-
plained by the guest speaker, Dr Martin Hamer. 

Recommendation  Research suggested Ford Fuels should be the 
preferred provider, they also happen to be the company used by 
BEAM for the past 12 years.  Ford Fuels can offer significant dis-
counts to an oil buyers’ consortium and has the size, infrastructure 
and experience to deal with HOPS members’ orders efficiently. It 
also has sufficient supply routes to provide customers with domes-
tic heating oil should supplies be adversely affected by internation-
al or domestic events.  Ford Fuels have given a verbal assurance 
that HOPS members would have priority over new, individual cus-
tomers in the event of oil shortages. 

How would it work?  Members would receive the price of oil per 
litre via email from Ford Fuels every Monday. Currently, this price 
would be discounted by 2 - 6 pence per litre for the week - no hag-
gling!  The amount of discount will be influenced by the season and 
number of HOPS members.  If you choose to order domestic heat-
ing oil with an additive, it will cost an additional £0.01 per litre.  If 
you wish to place an order, do so by phone: tel. 01761 452222 
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The minimum order is 500 litres, (900 litres preferred). Whatever 
the size of your order, the price will be the same, i.e. the one you 
were sent on Monday of the week of your order. You will be asked 
to make a pending payment by debit or credit card, actual payment 
will be taken after your delivery has been made. 

Delivery will be made 3-5 days after you placed the order and Ford 
Fuels will, whenever possible, plan to make a number of deliveries 
to HOPS members by one tanker on the same day.  After you have 
received three deliveries and thus proved your credit worthiness, 
you have the option of entering into a credit agreement with Ford 
Fuels allowing HOPS members to pay for their oil by monthly pay-
ments. 

Outcomes  By a show of hands, the meeting agreed to proceed with 
the scheme as outlined above.  The initial target was 100 members 
which will enable a significant discount from the outset. The 
scheme began on 21 November 2022. 

How to apply  Click on the link below to submit the application 
form. You will find your tank size on the side of the tank, e.g. R1220 
means that the tank has a capacity of 1,220 litres.  https://
forms.gle/ztx4w6CMGCYmpLtL9 

For any residents who do not use email, hard copies of the simple 
application form will be available from the post office counter in the 
village shop.  Please put the completed forms through our letterbox 
at Beanfield House, 58 The Street.  

Further updates Updates will be provided by Village Communica-
tion. If you do not receive these emails from Geraldine McKibbin, I 
recommend you contact her at hullavingtonupdate@gmail.com and 
ask to be included on her circulation list.  Now, it’s over to you!   If 
you have any queries or would like to see the video of the meeting 
that Simon very kindly recorded, please do not hesitate to contact 
me.  hullavingtonoil@gmail.com.    Harry Dicks  

 

At the time of writing, 101 members had already signed up for HOPS 
with more in the pipeline, one of the members saved 6 pence per 
litre compared to what they were about to order with their previous 
supplier!    Many thanks to Harry and the HOPS team for organizing 
and running the scheme, it’s much appreciated and couldn’t be 
more timely! Ed 

https://forms.gle/ztx4w6CMGCYmpLtL9
https://forms.gle/ztx4w6CMGCYmpLtL9
mailto:hullavingtonupdate@gmail.com
mailto:hullavingtonoil@gmail.com
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DECEMBER 2022 

Sun 4 11.00  Holy Communion  

Sun 4 15.00  Group Service: Messy Church Hullavington 

Sun 4 18.00  Group Service: BCP Evensong Sherston 

Sun 11      11.00  Morning Praise 

Sun 18      18.30  Carol Service  

Sat     24      16.00  Nativity Service  

Sat     24      21.00  Midnight Mass                                  

Sun 25   11.00         Family Service  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A service of celebration for all the family at  

St Mary Magdalene Church 

On Sunday 18th December 2022 at 18:30 

Followed by Mulled Wine & Mince Pies 

PARISH CHURCH OF ST MARY MAGDALENE 
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WALKS AROUND HULLAVINGTON – Jon Atkey 

Walk Seven – Across the fields to Surrendell House, 3 Miles 

 

This month’s selection from the “Walks Around Hullavington” 
takes you over the fields to Surrendell House and back along 
the Gauze Brook. To vary the walk a bit, there’s a choice of re-
turn routes to the village. 

1.  Starting from the Street, go down Parsons Walk. At the end 
of the path go through the kissing gate and straight on across 
Court Field keeping to the right of the electricity pole. This is 
gently uphill for most of the way. After crossing the stile go 
down the field and out of the gate at the bottom left corner. 
Turning right here, the track then takes you to the bridge over 
Gauze Brook.  

2.  Keeping the hedge on your right, follow the path along the 
field edge to cross the second stile on your right and then 
along the edge of another four fields, again keeping the hedge 
on your right. After the gate into the fourth field, Hedgemoor, 
take a line past the rough, tussocky, marshy patch on your 
right, towards the stile just to the left of the tall bushes on  
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the far side of the field. Cross the stile and turn left into the track 
towards Surrendell House, where you join the metalled lane. 

3.  Passing Surrendell House on your right, continue downhill and 
turn left over the stile by the gateway where a signpost reads 
“Danes Bottom ¾ mile”, cross the field Davies Dean. If you look 
carefully, you can still see the remains of medieval ridge and fur-
row cultivation in this field. Take the stile at the far corner on 
your right. Follow the path with the hedge now to your left and 
with the course of the Gauze Brook in the valley on your right. 
Cross the dilapidated stone stile into the next field to follow the 
Gauze Brook to the stone bridge at Danes Bottom. 

4.  Turn right and cross the bridge to reach the track Deans 
Bottom Lane, which takes you back to the village via Priors Cor-
ner and Parklands.  

Alternatively, you can either follow the road back from Surren-
dell House, or take the bridleway, which begins on your left, 
about 250 yards from the House. After another 20 yards, up a 
steepish bank you will find a small hunting gate and, if the way 
ahead is not obvious, take a straight line towards Priors Corner, a 
patch of woodland ¾ mile ahead, past the filled-in quarry 
through Wainslinch, Nadhooks and Oarhedge. The last 300 yards 
comprise a cart-track Oarhedge Lane which brings you to the cor-
ner of  a pretty little wood known as Priors Corner. Turn right 
here and follow the lane for about 350 yards. 

Originally Oarhedge Lane was double-hedged most of the way to 
Pig Lane; it being the route walked by the children who lived at 
Surrendell when they came to the village school; but in muddy 
weather Vlow Lane was used. Oarhedge Lane was probably cre-
ated (c1670) so that the farms at Surrendell could bring their 
tithes to Hullavington. Although today it stops well short of Pig 
Lane, in former times it would probably have followed the course 
of the bridle way to Pig Lane. Each of these routes takes about 
the same time. 

The full set of 10 Walks is available on the Parish Council website:  
http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
Walks_Around_Hullavington_31117.aspx  

 

 

http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/Walks_Around_Hullavington_31117.aspx
http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/Walks_Around_Hullavington_31117.aspx
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   HULLAVINGTON BOOK GROUP 

We meet at the village hall in the afternoon of the second Tuesday 
in the month, the group continues to enjoy lively discussions 
about a wide range of books.  

 
Our August book was 'The Muse' by Jessie Burton. 
Unlike Jessie's 'The Miniaturist', which the group read a few years 
ago, this novel didn't appeal to everyone. However, those who like 
a novel which dots between two time periods with an element of 
mystery, enjoyed it. 

A review:  'The Muse is a clever, original story with an intricate 
twisting plot. The novel is skilfully written, although at times a 
little flowery, and Burton cleverly evokes the atmosphere of two 
very different eras and locations. 1960’s London and civil war-torn 
Spain of the 1930’s. However, the characters in the novel did not 
really capture me and I found the dialogue and relationships did 
not always ring true.  Overall the Illogical behaviour and shallow 
characters spoilt the novel for me. That being said, there was 
enough intrigue to keep me turning the pages and I was invested 
in the mystery enough to read it through to its conclusion.'  

September: 'Two Women in Rome' by Elizabeth Buchan 
A very good book to encourage discussion!  Two time periods en-
twined again.   Some group members who had visited Rome felt 
the novel brought the city to life, however another reader felt the 
novel lacked atmosphere.  Some of us, who have yet to visit Rome, 
were inspired to do so from the descriptions in the book.  We had 
an enjoyable time talking about the book, the role of the Catholic 
Church in Rome, the Vatican City, and about religion generally. 

A review:  'Two Women in Rome', revolves around 2 strong fe-
males whose stories intertwine some 40? years apart.  Nina’s story 
takes place in the political turmoil of 1970s Italy, encapsulated by 
Aldo Moro’s murder at the hands of the Red Brigade and the dom-
inant role of the Catholic Church in all aspects of  secular life. 
Lottie, a newly arrived archivist, uncovers Nina’s story and be-
comes obsessed with discovering the truth about her murder. A 
thought provoking novel of love and intrigue that beautifully cap-
tures the smells, sites and sounds of The Eternal City, while recog-
nising the overarching political power of the Catholic Church.' 
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October: 'The Thursday Murder Club' by Richard Osman 

This novel split the group, which is always an interesting out-
come.  We had a lovely afternoon discussing this first murder 
mystery novel by Richard Osman.  Some loved the book, others 
thought it badly written/rather patronising towards elderly 
people and with characters which the reader couldn't warm to.  

 

Reviews:  'An easy read, friendly and quite humorous in parts. 
Anyone with elderly relatives and experience of care homes 
and the ravages of old age will be able to relate to, and smile at 
some of the characters and story lines.  

I did however find that there were rather too many characters 
in the plot and rather a lot of inconsequential clutter that took 
away from the flow of the novel. 

I would describe it as a cozy crime novel but not sure I will 
bother to read the sequel.' 

'A fairly short book which had lots of rave reviews. I was left a 
bit disappointed to be honest. There seemed to be so many 
murders and bodies, I lost track! Sadly, I didn’t really care who 
murdered who in the end!' 

'I enjoyed The Thursday Murder Club because of the interaction 
of the characters. The story  is set in a retirement village and is 
told by a "narrator" and by the character Joyce who is writing 
her diary. A group of elderly people from totally different back-
grounds find unexpected friendship and a meaning to their twi-
light years.' 

 

December:  'Treacle Walker' by Alan Garner 

Film of the book evenings are held on the first Wednesday in 
the month, 7.30 in the side room in the village hall.  Please con-
tact me if you would be interested in attending these eve-
nings.  Due to limited space, seats do need to be booked in ad-
vance, please.  Elizabeth Parry-Williams: tel: 01666837713 
email: peac@globalnet.co.uk 

mailto:peac@globalnet.co.uk
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All  types of maintenance around the 
house,  home and garden     

 

Tidying pruning, mowing , small hedge cutting, planting 

External painting / creosoting, patio cleaning, gutter 
clearance 

small plumbing jobs, tap washers, outside taps etc, 

basic carpentry, shelves, log stores, door locks 

kitchen cupboards, erecting sheds, fence repairs etc 

electrical  (16thed C&Gs Qualified )  

fault rectification, new light fittings, 

extra sockets, garden lights, 

domestic cleaning services, pressure washing 

flat pack furniture assembly 

any job considered, small jobs our speciality 

any job you don’t know who to ask then try us! 

Call Allan or Chris on 

01666 837302, 07500340936 

acremaintenance@gmail.com 
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CHRISTMAS WREATH WORKSHOP 

Saturday 3 December 2022 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

10 am to 2 pm  -  £14 

Hullavington Village Hall – Main Room 

 

All Materials provided but you are wel-
come to bring your own wreath decora-

tions if you wish 

Tea, coffee, cakes (including Vegan) & 
mince pies included 

 Contact Elizabeth Parry-Williams – 01666 837713 or 

Sue Kelly 01666 838233 
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HULLAVINGTON FILM GROUP 

 

Films are shown in the main hall on the fourth Wednesday in the 
month.  £3.00 for adults and £1.00 under 18's.  This includes re-
freshments.  Doors open at 7.00, the film starts at 7.30.  All wel-
come, and no need to book. 

Due perhaps to the choice of films, or just because people enjoy an 
evening out, our main hall film sessions have gone from strength 
to strength over the last few months. 

In October, Elvis brought in 31 people.  The sound in the main hall 
is now so good we could all enjoy 'Elvis' in full flow on the 
stage.  An interesting and sad life story. 

Wednesday December 21st  Film title to be confirmed.  

Totally ‘free of charge’ evening – complimentary mulled 
wine,  mince pies, tea, coffee, and biscuits.  Do come along and 
enjoy this “no cost” film evening.  No need to book – just turn up 
on the evening. 

Doors open at 7.00 p.m. The film starts at 7.30 p.m. NB There will 
be a collection box for a local charity. 

 
2023—Wednesday January 25th 

THE LOST KING 

 

Film Group EXTRA has limited seats on 
the third Wednesday in the 
month.  Films are shown in the side 
room at the village hall.  Seats need to 
be booked in advance, please. 

For information about film evenings, 
please contact Bob Fenner tel: 
01666320 or Peter and Elizabeth Parry-
Williams tel: 01666 837713 
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FILM GROUP 

 

Films are shown in the main hall on the fourth Wednesday in 
the month.  

£3.00 for adults, £1.00 for under 18's. 

Doors open at 7.00, films start at 7.30.  All welcome, and no 
need to book. 

Wednesday 26th October  Elvis 

Wednesday 23rd November Top Gun: 
Maverick  Please note this is the fourth 
Wednesday in the month and not the 
last. 

We have now had four film sessions 
since returning to the main hall.  At the 
last showing on the 24th August, it was 
wonderful to see how many turned up 
on the night.  24 people came to see 'The 
Outfit', and with numbers like these, we 
are nearly back to those in the main hall 
before the covid restrictions adversely 
affected attendances.  Added to this, the 
acoustic panels on the ceiling of the 
main hall have made an amazing difference to the sound quali-
ty of the films.  We can offer you a splendid evening out for 
£3.00 including refreshments! 

Film Group EXTRA has limited seats on the third Wednesday in 
the 
month.  These 
sessions are 
held in the side 
room at the 
village hall, 
and seats need 
to be booked 
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ACER TREE SURGEONS ARBORICULTURL ASSOCIATION    
APPROVED CONTRACTOR 

Acer Tree Surgeons Ltd are at the forefront of the Arboriculturally 
industry, with a huge range of skills and techniques, we are always 
able to deliver exceptional service to our clients.  We currently 
have clients in both domestic and commercial sectors throughout 
Wiltshire, Somerset, Bath, Bristol and surrounding Counties. 

 

The team are all NPTC qualified with chainsaw and maintenance 
CS30 & 31, aerial rescue CS38, climbing with a chainsaw CS39, 
pruning CS40 and dismantling operations CS41.  We are all first aid 
at work and manual handling qualified. 

 

Services include: 

• Tree Removals, Dismantles and Felling 

• Crown Reductions, Re-Shaping and Pruning 

• Hedge Cutting 

• Management of Dangerous Trees 

• Stump Grinding and Removal 

• Free Quotations and Tree Health Check 

 

Contact Adam Marmora, DSc Arb ND Arb 

 

Tel: 01666 718078 / 07843 082634 

Email: adamroberts@acertreesurgeons.co.uk 
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Neil Farr—Plumbing and Heating 

 

01793 526207 

07799595701 

 

No job too small or big, including 

 

Bathroom refits, central heating systems 

 

Free quotations and estimates 

 

Emergency call outs 

 

(WELL KNOWN IN HULLAVINGTON) 

 

MALMESBURY SINGERS 

Christmas Carol Concert 

“Love Came Down at Christmas” 

A selection of songs and carols celebrating the Christ-

mas message with audience carols 

 
Saturday 3 December 2022, 7.30pm 

Malmesbury Abbey 
 

Adults £15   Students/Children £5 
 

Save the date now - tickets available soon from 
www.malmesburysingers.co.uk 
choir members or the Abbey 

http://www.malmesburysingers.co.uk
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We will offer your child:  

 

• Full time childcare available from 
07.30 to 18.00 Monday to Friday 

• Four classrooms for children ranging from ages  0-5 

• Experienced, well qualified staff with a high staff to 
child ratio 

• A keyworker system for individual attention for your 
child 

• Two large outdoor play areas and an indoor soft 
play and sensory room 

• A wide variety of outdoor activities including farm 
walks 

• All areas of learning in the foundation stage 

• We accept Nursery Education Grant funding 

• Plenty of parking available 

 

Please ‘phone Kim Branston for details on    
01249 891349                                                         

dodfordfarmdaycare@outlook.com 
Dodford House Farm, Dodford Lane, Christian Malford,            

Chippenham, SN15 4DE 
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RATES FOR HIRING HULLAVINGTON VILLAGE HALL 
 Rates from 1st November 2021 

Rate 

Minimum booking 1 
hour 

Small 

Room 

Main Hall Both 

Rooms 

Kitchen 

(per book-

ing 
VILLAGE USER – 
including all users 
who run clubs, regu-
lar events 

  

£5.00 £8.00 £10.00 No fee 

NON VILLAGE USER 
– one off bookings 
(not parties) 

  

£8.00 £12.00 £15.00 £5.00 

REGULAR/CORE/
BUSINESS USER 
(who do not reside 
in Hillington) 

£10.00 £15.00 £20.00 £5.00 

PARTY BOOKINGS—will be on the basis of a 4 hour slot, giving time 
for setting up/ clearing away/cleaning.  A deposit of £100 will be 
required.   If more hours are required these will be charged at the 
appropriate hourly rate.  The rate includes the use of tables, chairs 
and the kitchen. 

PARTY BOOKINGS FOR 0-11 year olds  

Rate—4 hours Both Rooms Kitchen (per booking 

VILLAGE USER 

  

£50.00 included 

NON VILLAGE USER 

  

£65.00 included 

For any queries, please contact: 

Lizzy@hullavingtonhall.org.uk or helen@hullavingtonhall.org.uk 
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200 Club for the Village Hall 
 

Congratulations to Our recent winners: 

 

Sept  £50 Chris Richings £25 Rachel Hurst 

Oct  £50 Gemma Gould £25 Miriam Flynn 

 

The team are now collecting the £12 subscription for the new 
year October 22 - September 23.   

Thank you to those who have paid us by Bank, cash or cheque. 
We will be chasing the outstanding payments over the following 
weeks as we must have money in the bank in order for you to 
have a chance to win at the end of every month.  If anyone wants 
details of the bank account to set up a payment please let us 
know.   

And thank you to everyone for your continued support of the Vil-
lage Hall. 

Geraldine McKibbin 01666 837736 & Linda Hadley  01666 837096 

   

Handy Information 
 

 
Shop:    Post Office: 
Mon—Fri  08.00—18.00 Mon, Tues, Thurs  09.00—12.30 
Sat  08.30—16.00 Wed    09.00—12.00 
Sun  09.00—13.00 Fri—Sat   Closed 
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Bat & chat table tennis Anna Durrant  
an-
na@hullavingtonhall.co.uk 

Biodiversity Debbie Lawley 
deb-
bie.lawley@willowdna.com 

Book group Liz Parry Williams 01666 837713 

Fibre Optic   Hullavingtonsustainabil-
ity2021@gmail.com 

Film Group Bob Fenner and       
P&E Parry-Williams 

01666 837320 and 01666 
837713 

Football Club James Nation 07894 715080 

Footpaths co-ordinator Jon Atkey jon.atkey@willowdna.com 

Jolly Tots Rachel Cripps 07850 176901 

M'bury & District Link   01666 840861 

N'hood Police Team   101 

N'hood Watch   man-
dy.hullavington.nhw.@g
mail.com 

Mandy House 07955 410350 

Parish Church Adam Beaumont 01666 311177 

www.hullavingtonparish
council.org.uk 

Sharon Neal 01249 659842   

P.O.S.H Public Open 
space 

  poshfor2022@gmail.com 

Primary School & Little 
Hoots Nursery 

Sue Tudge 01666 837604 

Recorder Group Maggie Dyson 01666 837358 

Rights of Way (roads)   0300 4560105 

Knit & Natter (all crafts) Sandra Samra 01666 838710  

Short Mat Bowls Pat Harper 07462 136889 

200 Club Geraldine McKibbin 01666 837736 

Village Hall    an-
na@hullavingtonhall.org
.uk 

Anna Durrant  01666 837569  

Women's Institute Isobel Acott 01666 837458 

mailto:anna@hullavingtonhall.co.uk
mailto:anna@hullavingtonhall.co.uk
mailto:debbie.lawley@willowdna.com
mailto:debbie.lawley@willowdna.com
mailto:Hullavingtonsustainability2021@gmail.com
mailto:Hullavingtonsustainability2021@gmail.com
mailto:jon.atkey@willowdna.com
http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
http://www.hullavingtonparishcouncil.org.uk/
mailto:poshfor2022@gmail.com
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Meet the Villager 

A light hearted chat with a local about their 
time in Hullavington. 

 

In this edition, we meet Caroline Darling 

My first glimpse of Hullavington was in 1957 
with my parents Douglas and Anne Darling, 
my sister Sarah, our wonderful Nannie and various animals.  My 
father was a professional soldier, he won the Sword of Honour at 
Sandhurst in the 1930s, joined The Rifle Brigade and was  highly 
decorated  at The Battle of El Alamein with the 8th Army and the 
Italian campaign, 80 years ago.  

Animals have always played an important part in my life, chiefly 
dogs, ponies and horses.  We lived at Darley House with  its en-
chanting garden, mostly created and enhanced by my mother and 
her green fingers  and lots of wild areas to muck about outside. I 
frequently had grazed knees! Darley House had been comman-
deered by the Land Army during the war.  The unforgettable  pro-
lific flower border inside the curved wall was used for growing veg-
etables during WW2. 

I went to boarding school; holiday memories back home were of 
Pony Club activities and summers spent visiting Grannie in Jer-
sey.  I concentrated on our lovely chestnut gelding Barley Cry.  He 
was home bred out of Full Cry, Mummy’s side-saddle mare who 
Daddy had ridden at the Badminton Three Day Event in 1957. 
With instruction from the legendary Col Frank Weldon (ex Kings 
Troop and Olympic gold medallist) and huge support at home, we 
completed Badminton in 1974, albeit  with a cricket score - for the 
uninitiated the fewer penalties the better!  

My 20s and 30s were spent in London working in various roles, 
having fun,  cooking for private parties in the local area.  I once 
cooked at the country house where Princess Margaret was a 
guest!  I spent winters in the Alps running ski chalets, a summer in 
North America with a friend running the house for an eccentric old 
school  billionaire.   

The riding accident which Daddy suffered resulting in his death 
was a tragic loss for our family.   
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I always gravitated back to Darley House to spend time at  home 
with Bussy (our nickname for Mummy). She was very resilient as 
anyone who had lived through the war was, and life went on with 
outings , racing , sailing  and happy days , gardening.   I spent 
time working in Australia and travelled extensively in In-
dia.  A  unique experience. My sister Sarah went to live in The Ga-
lapagos in 1990 , running her thriving Angelique Art Gallery full of 
all her own work.  Memorable trips there have ensued.  Sarah has 
several rescue dogs and cats. One of my bete noirs is the breed-
ing of puppies and asking huge sums for them.  

Now to my special good news; the birth of Benjamin in 1996.  He 
had a charming father, Hilary Chittenden to whom I am eternally 
grateful for my son.  Benjamin continues to bring joy in my life with 
all the fun of the fair and just recently came to the rescue when I 
broke my arm!  Noteworthy friends have helped a lot too.  The fab-
ulous Houseboat Galapagos on the River Thames was my home 
for many years, returning to Hullavington whenever we could, stay-
ing with Grannie Annie. Following her death aged 92 and the sale 
of Darley House, I was lucky to find a village cottage.   

I have many happy village memories including taking our horses to 
Mr Bartlett at The blacksmith forge to be shod. I remember 
the  Post Office at London House run by Mr and Mrs Coram. Our 
pony Cain has carried Mary at many Christmas Eve nativity cele-
brations in all weathers . In 2011 he had been out hunting all day, 
just back in time to be spruced up for his proud role carrying Chan-
tal the wife of Reverend Christopher riding side saddle .Chantal 
was heavily pregnant!   Countless children have enjoyed riding 
Cain at the annual fete and elsewhere, Thelwell bucks too! I  cur-
rently work part time for the charity ‘Sense’ supporting deaf / blind 
people. 

Guilty Pleasure : Gin and tonic with ice and lemon 

Who would play me in a movie? Elizabeth Taylor 

Change in village? Re-open Hullavington Railway Station 

Dream dinner party guest: Bill Nighy 

Advice to teenage self: Be thankful for everything you are given 

Cat or dog: Both  

Happiness is:  Taking joy in little things around us   

Bucket list:  An adventurous train journey 
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Then and Now 
The Methodist 
Chapel, Watts Lane.   

It shut its doors as a 
church towards the 
end of the 1980’s, 
the ’then’ picture 
was taken at about 
the time of closure. I 
believe at that time, 
there was insuffi-
cient membership 
for it to continue. A 
little early history: 
from 1843, Hullav-
ington Primitive 
Methodist society 
rented a former So-

ciety of Friends chapel 
for £1 a year. On Cen-
sus Sunday in 1851, 
they registered an av-
erage attendance of 60 
members. 
In 1858, the Primitive 
Methodist society in 
Hullavington was given 
a guarantee by the 
owners that they could 
continue to use the 
chapel for a further ten 
years. As a result, they 
made a number of im-
provements, including 
boarding much of the floor and a new door. It cost £20 of which they had 
raised £12.  The re-opening on August 29th 1858 is described by T Powell 
in the Primitive Methodist magazine, stating that there was a prayer 
meeting, with preachers that included a G Tanner.’   
I wonder if the elderly Charlie Tanner who lived opposite us in Newtown 
back in the 1970s, was perhaps a descendent of the above G Tanner, as 
Charlie was a Methodist Lay Preacher.  After closure as a church the 
building was quickly converted into a house as shown in the ‘now’ pic-
ture.                                                                                                    Dave Hunt 


